
４月の 広報かもがわ
がつ こうほう

From April, 
Nightly chime time will be changed to 6 pm!

■Questions: Disaster Management Division

（☎04-7093-7833）

1.In the following cases, you can consult a public health nurse by doing 
a survey.

① Submitted a notification of pregnancy.

② Already around 8 months pregnant. (Optional)
③ From child was born.

2. In the following cases, 50,000 yen can be received.

① Pregnancy notified from Apr. 1, 2022.

② Pregnancy notified before Mar. 31, 2022, and baby born later 
than Apr. 1.

③When baby is born later than Apr. 1, 2022  ※50,000 yen/child

■Questions: Health Promotion Division （☎04-7093-7111）

Come and join the CIR’s Easter event on April 23!

Please apply by Apr. 14 (Fri).

Time: 10 am to 12 pm (Registration starts 9:30 am)

Where: Uomizuka Issenba Park
※will be canceled in case of rain. 

■Questions: Citizen Affairs Division（☎04-7093-7822）

Change in Water meter reading and billing.

From Apr. 2023, reading and billing will be done

once every 2 months.
■Questions: Water Supply Customer Service （☎04-7093-1000）

To those who received a white postcard,
You can pick up your My Number Card on a Sunday!

A light blue envelope will be sent when your My Number card is ready. 

No need for reservations, please come straight to the
City Hall’s 1st floor lobby.

★When： Apr. 9（Sun）, May 14 (Sun) ８：45 am to 11 am

★What to bring: White postcard and Residence card

■Questions: Citizen Affairs Division （☎04-7093-7855）

Support given from the time pregnancy is notified until 
child care!

Since June 2022, dogs and cats being sold by breeders 
and pet shops must be microchipped.

In case you lost your dog during a disaster (like earthquakes or 
typhoons), the authority will be able to contact you with the 
information on the microchip.

★ Information on the microchip

※ will be registered in the country

① Owner’s name and contact no.    ② Dog or cat’s information

☆If you own one, it is recommended you get them microchipped.

☆It can be done at the Vet, so please think about it and consider. 

From April 2023, once a microchipped dog is registered 
with a National agency, it will be considered a dog license. 

No need to register at the Environment Division.

※ Application for Rabies Vaccination form:

Please apply at the Environment Division.

If you are going to be a dog owner, Registration 
and Rabies Vaccination of your dog is required.

From Apr. 17 (Mon), registration and vaccination can be done on 
locations close to where you live.

◆ If time is inconvenient to you, it can be done on other locations

◆ The dog should be 91 days old from birth and above, when you 
have them registered and vaccinated.

☆For owners whose dogs are registered, questionnaires will be 

delivered to you.
☆For first timers, there are questionnaires to fill in available at the 
following locations:

① City homepage ② Environment Division (City hall 2nd floor)

③ Amatsu-Kominato City hall branch  
④ Branch offices (Emi, Kominato, Yoshio)

☆Fee: Registered dogs – 3,500 yen, First timers – 6,500 yen

■Questions: Environment Division （☎04-7093-7838）


